NEWS & NOTES

Village of Dane

APRIL 2019

Dane Dandy Doers 4-H Club sponsors Egg Hunt

On Saturday, April 20, 2019 beginning at 10 am the Dane 4-H Club will be sponsoring an Egg Hunt in Capitol Valley Park. This egg hunt is also a food drive for the Lodi Food Pantry; all participants are



encouraged to bring a non-perishable food item as a donation. The park is located in Capitol Valley Estates, off of Capitol Valley Drive and Highway 113. The location is NEW this year!! The hunt is for kids of all ages. Thank you to the 4-H Club Members for making this great event possible each year.

HIGH & THIRD STREET CONSTRUCTION



LMS Construction will begin working on High Street and Third Street within the next couple of weeks, weather permitting. The water and sewer mains will be replaced and the street will be resurfaced. Anyone living or driving in the construction area are encouraged to use Snyder Drive to enter and exit the village. Also expect

changes in traffic patterns on a daily basis. Please slow down, travel safely and watch for the construction workers.

BERT DEANS PARK

Bert Deans Park will be undergoing some electrical upgrades between now and June 1, 2019. The park will remain closed until the work is completed. Please observe the "Park Closed" signs and be patient as the electric improvements are completed!



FIBER OPTIC CABLE UPGRADE



TDS is working in the Village of Dane to install Fiber Optic Cable. The work will take approximately 2 months to complete. Expect crews to be working in the streets and in many property owners'

backyards. TDS will be responsible to make sure any area they disrupt is restored to the original condition before they complete this project.

FREE MULCH AVAILABLE

At the Dane Public Works Garage there is a pile of mulch that all residents are welcome to use for landscaping in your yard. Please feel free to collect a few loads whenever you need it.



TREE BRANCHES ONLY

Public Works would like to remind residents that they pick up tree branches on the 2nd Tuesday of the month. If you take down an entire tree, it is your responsibility to dispose of the cut wood, trunk, branches and etc!

BURNING - Chapter § 294-8 Ordinance governs the village burning laws. Burning restrictions

A. General regulations

(1) There shall be no open or outdoor burning in the Village of Dane except in compliance with this subsection.

(2)Leaves, grasses and garden waste may be burned on private property from April 1 through May 15 and from October 1 through November

15, provided that there shall be no such burning on Sundays and that there shall be no such burning from 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. on any day. All such burning shall be done in a legal and safe manner, and no such fires shall be left unattended.

- (3) Open fires are allowed for cooking, ceremonies or recreation. No such fires shall be left unattended. The only items burned in said fires shall be charcoal or wood.
- (4) There shall be no container or burn barrel burning.
- (5) There shall be no burning of trash or garbage.
- (6) The Dane Fire Department is authorized to conduct outdoor burning for training purposes at any time, provided that prior approval of the Village Board is obtained and public notice of such burning is published in the Lodi Enterprise at least five days prior to said burning and provided that said burning is done in a legal and safe manner.

Please be sure to obey the Burning Ordinances of the Village!

APRIL 2ELECTION RESULTS

202 voters cast ballots in the Spring Election; with a 32% voter turnout the Village of Dane had the

tollowing results:	
Justice of the Supreme Court:	
D' II 1	

Brian Hagedorn 84 Lisa Neubauer 117

No Registered Write-In

Court of Appeals Judge, District IV:

Jennifer Nashold 135

No Registered Write-In

Circuit Court Judge, Branch16:

Rhonda L Lanford 134

No Registered Write-In

Municipal Judge:

Dennis J Sieg 137

No Registered Write-In

Village Trustee:

Mary Lou Hyatt 141 Registered Write-In Don Lord 29

Lodi School Board: Julie McKiernan 127 William M. Wipperfurth 103

No Registered Write-In

Thank you to our Election Inspectors, Judene, Wanda, and Phyllis for their consistent attention to detail and for everyone who comes out to vote.

Happy Spring to all! Welcome to green grass and wonderful spring flowers!



